Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in the 
Village Hall on Thursday, 10th December 2009

Present	Tony Alcock in the Chair			Bob Scarfe		
Jackie Mortiboy				Peter Webb
Tony Dunn					Erica Forbes

The meeting started at 7.00pm

Apologies for absence: Apologies had been received from Richard Honey

Minutes of the Meeting on 12th November 2009 were approved as a true record.

Matters Arising from Previous Minutes
The fire hydrant and speed limit on sign have been reported.  The bulb planting team were thanked, the benefits will be seen in the spring.

The playground
The Clerk is now in receipt of a quotation for the wetpour surfacing of the playground.  This is going to cost in the region of £15,000.  Jackie Mortiboy proposed, Tony Dunn seconded and all were in favour of the Clerk pursuing grant funding for this project if possible as the Council does not have the necessary funds.

Procedures for Planning Applications
The Chairman thought it would be helpful to clarify the procedures for planning applications.  Applications should be delivered to anyone who has not signed the list to say they have seen the application unless the Clerk has previously written a reason as to why the Councillors should not be in receipt of the plans ie they are away or have an interest.  All Councillors should inform the Clerk if they are to be away to avoid an application going missing.  It was agreed that someone should consult the neighbours when an application is received and the Councillor should then write on the envelope to that effect.

Christmas Tree Lights
The Christmas Tree lights have been erected.  The team which included Mr Tom Kemp are thanked for their assistance with this, the lights look very attractive.

Tree Warden
The Tree Warden had no report to give.  It was noted that a resident had asked if he could cut the dead trees behind the hall down and have the wood for himself.  It was agreed that he should ask the tree warden prior to undertaking this in order to clarify which trees are dead.  This activity is to be done at the individuals own risk, the Council accepts no responsibility should anyone be injured whilst the individual undertakes any tree felling and therefore is to request a copy of the individuals public liability insurance.





Ward Councillor
The Ward Councillor was not present at the meeting but he had asked the Council to consider a letter which will be circulated by Wyecycle to all residents of Wye and Brook.  The Council was split over its reaction to this letter, some were against the charges being suggested while others require more information as to what the charges will be before they could comment.

The Financial Statement was approved.
Cheque Number 000589 for the Christmas bulbs to Mr P Webb was written for £18, and Cheque Number 000590 for the bulbs to Mr Dunn was written for £25.98.

Any Other Business
Jackie Mortiboy was not happy about the potholes in the village – she was advised to call the contact centre on 08458 247 800.

Bob Scarfe expressed concern that the hedge needs cutting around the electricity pole opposite The Willows, Spelders Hill in the interest of safety and protection of the electricity pole.  A letter is to be written to the owner.

Mr Wickham had written asking if any of the Councillors would like to have an informal walk of the parish to discuss issues with him in the lead up to Christmas.  Some of the Councillors would be available to undertake this and the Clerk will contact Mr Wickham to arrange a time.

The next meeting was confirmed as Thursday, 21st January 2010, the Clerk would like any items for the agenda by Monday 11th January, please.
 
There being no further business, the meeting was declared closed at 8.00 PM.

